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Next Meeting: 

Our December meeting is the annual Christmas Party, on Sunday, December 8, 
2024 at 1:00 at the Lebanon Presbyterian Church. Please come to share bee 
experiences, and bring an appetizer or dessert item to share. At our December 
meeting our members will elect club officers for the following positions: 
President and   Director of Education.

 
Much thanks to Kevin and Liz Jones of HappBee Acres Bee Supply for their 
excellent presentation on Winterization at our November meeting. Also many 
thanks for the door prizes they donated! 
 

What to Do in the Month Ahead: 
 

 • Referenced from “Beekeeping for Dummies” by Howland Blackiston from the 
Beekeeping Calendar for December: 
 

 • Check hive entrances for obstructions. 

 • Ensure mouse guard in place 

 •  Consider Varroa treatment with OA vaporization 

 • Time to research your books and continue to be observant. Check previous 
lists to confirm you are ready for the coming winter 
 

 
 General Club Information:  
 
MEMBERSHIP 

 • Membership renewals for 2025 are now being accepted. Membership dues are 
due on January 1st of each year.  Member dues remain the same at $20 
individual and $25/family.  Registration is online.  Fill out the form at: 
https://warrencountyohiobeekeepers.org/join-or-renew-with-paypal/ 
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 • Payments are made via PayPal, but a PayPal account is NOT required. 
 

 • Bee School: Our club will once again host a Bee School on Saturday, January 
25, 2025. Watch for more information in our upcoming newsletter. 

 
Mentors 

 • Club members with a minimum of three years of beekeeping experience 
looking to mentor are welcome to fill out a Mentor Form on the club website. 

 • For members looking for mentors, go to 
www.warrencountyohiobeekeepers.org/mentors.  
 

 
WCOB Club Officers: 

 President ................................ Paul Dorger 
 Vice President .........................Laura Fazekas 
 Treasurer ................................Alan DeJarnette 
          Web Manager.......................   Rose DeJarnette 
 Director of Education ............. Beatriz (Bea) Woodall 
 Secretary ................................Dian Danino 
 
 
WCOB logo hats, shirts and outerwear can now be purchased online.  Go to our 

website warrencountyohiobeekeepers.org, then click on Members/WCOB Logo 
Wear.   
 

                                                                                                            
 
 
 
Honey Extractor Rental 

Our club has a honey extractor that can be rented by members for $5.00 per day.  
Any questions or comments should be directed to 
wcobeetreasurer@gmail.com 
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Club Disclaimer: 
Warren County Ohio Beekeepers makes no warranty of any kind 
whatsoever, expressed or implied, that any information, materials, 
techniques or products or anything else presented at/during its meetings is 
accurate, valid, adequate or fit for any purpose whatsoever. Event 
attendees are solely responsible for determining the validity, adequacy and 
fitness of any information, materials or products or anything else 
presented at/during the event for any and all uses.  

 


